
WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

We welcome guests celebrating Mass with us this  
weekend.  No matter who you are, or where you are in 

your faith journey, you are welcome at All Saints Parish. 
Would you like to join us as an active parishioner? 

There are registration forms available on the table in the      
gathering space or you may stop in our parish office  

anytime Tuesday-Friday from 8:00AM-4:00PM  

or visit our website: allsaintsberlin.org 
Find Registration under the About Us tab at the top 

We are blessed to have you here. 
 

The Sanctuary Lamp is lit to signal the True  
Presence of Christ in the Tabernacle and is donated in 

memory of Bertha Jaimez’s parents, husband, and other 
family members. 

 
Please Note - There will 
be no Mass on Thursday, 
July 4 or Friday, July 5 due 
to the 4th of July Holiday, 
and no Eucharistic Adora-
tion on Thursday, July 4th. 
The parish office will be closed on the 4th of July, but will 
be open on Friday, July 5.  Thank you! 
We wish you all a very happy and blessed 4th of July! 

THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME     JUNE 30, 2019    

             MASS INTENTIONS 

SAT 
6/29 

4:30 PM Chipp Jaroch  
by his Family 

SUN 
6/30 

7:30 AM All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM Tom Kollat and  
Kollat and Bink Families  

by Kay Kollat 

MON 
7/1 

No Mass 
 

 

TUES 
7/2 

5:30 PM Chuck Seaman  
by Sue Malnory 

WED 
7/3 

8:00 AM Laura Mae & Harry Stricker  
by Christine Brantley 

THURS 
7/4 

No Mass  

FRI 
7/5 

No Mass  

SAT 
7/6 

 4:30 PM 
 

Parents, Husband, and Deceased 
Members of Bertha Jaimez Family 

SUN 
7/7                                

7:30 AM Steve Skipchak  
by Michele Olson 

 10:00 AM 
 

All Saints Family 

 

Blessed to be on their way to Love Begins Here high school week in Monona.  
 

              PARISH PRESS 

#LBH2019  

High Schoolers left for LBH this last Sunday, June 23rd. We pray for good weather, their 

safety and return to their homes from a successful and fulfilling week helping others in the 

community of Monona.  



 
LOVE BEGINS HERE - This summer our parish will 
host middle school students from across the diocese from 
July  21–July 24. Would you like help with some yard 
work? Do your windows need to be washed? How about a  
simple painting project? These young people are eager 
and willing to help, and all groups will be accompanied by 
adult chaperones. Please contact the parish office if you 
would like a helping hand this summer.  
 
MUSIC OPPORTUNITY - We are in the summer season, but, as Father might say - there is no vacation from the 
Lord. So it’s always a good time to consider becoming a part of the music program, either as a song leader or per-
haps as a member of the choir. New members are always  
welcome. Contact Mark by email: wrestman@aol.com or call 361-1884. Thanks! 
 
RUMMAGE SALE – St. Mark Catholic Church. 228 Church St. Redgranite.  Thursday and Friday, July 4 & 5, 9AM - 

4PM and Saturday, July 6,  9AM -  2PM.  
 
ALL SAINTS AT THE BALLPARK:  The Holy Name Society is again organizing an evening at Timber Rattlers 
Stadium.  The game will be on Wednesday (More bang for your Buck night) July 17.  Ticket prices will be $9 each 
and we have reserved 40 seats.  Unfortunately we will not have a bus available this year so carpooling is  
encouraged.  If you are interested please call John Brennan at (920) 279-9265 or email:  jbjr.0605@gmail.com 
 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS -  Due to the fact we may be having visiting priests with us who are assisting on  
upcoming weekends, please check in with Sr. Michaeleen at the server's sacristy before Mass regarding any  
Communion changes from what we usually do. Thank you for your understanding as we work through these next 
weeks to help make things go smoothly and reverently all for God's honor and glory.  
 
DAY AT THE DELLS - The Apostolate for Persons with Disabilities - Diocese of Madison is hosting the annual Day 
at the Dells event at the Tommy Bartlett Show in Wisconsin Dells on Friday, Aug. 23rd. The day includes Mass, 
lunch, and the famous Tommy Bartlett Show! Bus transportation will be available from All Saints Church 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - JULY 8th - 11th 
Summer is here and that means we are gearing up for 
another fun and faith-filled week of VBS for our young-
sters! This summer, youth will get to put their detective 
hats on and discover the greatest mystery on earth as 
they spend a week learning about the incredible treas-
ure of the Mass. Students will develop a new apprecia-
tion for the Catholic Mass and will deepen their love for 
Jesus in the Eucharist through faith teachings, catchy 
music, fun games, crafts, and more! 
 
So get your spy glasses ready, put on your detective 
hats, and mark your calendars for July 8 - 11!  Online 
Registration is now OPEN! The link can be found on the 
parish website: allsaintsberlin.org, on our Facebook 
page or by typing the following link in your internet 
browser:  https://forms.gle/rtQfPbREfzew14X67  
 
Students in grades 5 -12 who are interested in becom-
ing Lead Detectives (lead Missionaries) should register 
as VBS Leaders. We are still looking for Volunteers for 
VBS, if you are interested please contact Michelle Wolff 
at the parish office at 361-5252. 

 

EVENTS 
 THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 

 

                             July 1 - July 7, 2019 
 
Monday:  Parish Office Closed 
   No CCW Meeting    
Wednesday: Private Confessions 4:30 - 6:30 PM 
Thursday:  Parish Office Closed 
   No Mass and No Adoration 
Friday:  No Mass 

https://forms.gle/rtQfPbREfzew14X67?fbclid=IwAR2Jb2Ty1K8_F7JsqQkG1744FFRhBqlY2oxoOQKWJ_lHVPNaNEzEg9ufF5w


All Saints Catholic School 

Building Saints, Scholars, and Children of God 

Our Mission Statement:  
All Saints Catholic School offers a Christ-centered 
education that develops the academics, morals,  
and values needed for students to reach their full  
potential as children of God. 

Principal Jana Dahms 

All Saints Catholic School 

151 S. Grove St. Berlin, WI   

920-361-1781  

https://school.allsaintsberlin.org 

ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC SCHOOL REGISTRATION NOW OPEN! 
Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year for All Saints Catholic School. This includes registration for our 

3K program which is now offered 5 days a week! Session times are 8-11am or 12-3pm.  
We would love for you to be part of our ASCS family! You can register online at:  https://mytads.com/a/allsaintsberlin 

JOB OPENING 

All Saints Catholic School is seeking a Full-time, Middle School teacher  

for the 2019-2020 school year starting 8/1/2019. 

 

 Education and Requirements: Bachelors Degree and Middle School Licensure.  
            Prefer candidate to be a fully-initiated Catholic. 
 

If you are interested in joining our dynamic, Catholic School team please apply at:  
https://wecan.education.wisc.edu/ 

All Saints Catholic School June Office Hours:   Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9:00-2:00 pm 
 
Scrip availability:  Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday  
    at All Saints Catholic School Office                   
                             Friday: All Saints Parish Office 
                             Saturday and Sunday: After all Masses 
    (Scrip will not be available on Mondays) 

 

Don't forget about the App SCRIP NOW  to have scrip 
available immediately on your cell phone, or to be printed out at home. Also, sign up on line to order and pay, pick up 
at church or at school.  If you order by Monday night your order will be ready on Friday. If you have any questions 
contact Stacy or Sandy at scrip@allsaintsberlin.org 

https://wecan.education.wisc.edu/?fbclid=IwAR09KPxGb5ddFZWQM6-KoHi6ON-tMUwC24pJ4KTMRdu13iiItRL_Ka-Fflw


FAITH FORMATION 

Welcome to our new Director of Religious Education 
 

Welcome to Michelle Wolff – our new Director of Religious Education. Michelle lives in 
Westfield, with her husband and two children. She was a life-long member of Good  
Shepherd Catholic Church in Westfield and is now a member of All Saints Catholic Par-
ish. We warmly welcome the Wolff Family into our parish family. We are excited to have 
Michelle join us and lead our Religious Education program. Michelle’s first day was  
Tuesday, June 18th, – just in time for Vacation Bible School and Love Begins here! 
 

 
 PRO-LIFE NIGHT AT ALL SAINTS RECAP 

 
 On Thursday, June 20, All Saints Parish hosted a pro-life event sponsored by the Veritas Society of Wisconsin 
Right to Life. The evening started with Vespers in church, led by Fr. David. Fr. David prayed that youth would dare to 
take a stand and help set straight the terrible decision that allowed this culture of death to enter the fabric of our  
society. After prayerfully reflecting on the dignity of human life in the womb, and indeed all human life, attendees 

moved into the parish hall for a light din-
ner provided by the CCW.   
  
Amy Gehrke from WI Right to Life, spoke 
to the crowd of over 150 people about 
the work of the Veritas Society. The Veri-
tas Society is the mass media program 
of the Wisconsin Right to Life Education 
Fund. Through its powerful TV commer-
cials which run state-wide and through 
strategic Internet outreach, the Veritas 
Society targets women  
18 - 35, those most likely to have an 
abortion. Since the Veritas Society  
began its television ad campaign in 
1995, Wisconsin abortions have dropped 
more than 39%.  
  
Our keynote speaker, Sean O’Hare, 
shared some of the influences that have 
motivated him to be active in the prolife 
movement.  He grew up in a strong 
Catholic family that lived a very pro-life 

lifestyle. Even though the term “pro-life” may not have been used, he saw his parents constantly taking in foster ba-
bies waiting to be adopted and pregnant women who needed a safe place to stay. Sean was also moved by the story 
of Brian Piccolo and Gale Sayers, both football players with the Chicago Bears in the 1960s. The two formed a close 
interracial friendship which broke down many barriers in that time period. Their example led to a better understanding 
of the equality and dignity of all life and stronger unity among all people. This theme of equality, dignity and unity was 
repeated with Sean’s involvement with the special needs community. His connection with people with special needs 
began with a providential meeting with NFL player Tim Tebow. The Tim Tebow Foundation sponsors (among many 
other pro-life/pro-family causes) a Night to Shine. A Night to Shine is a prom held for those with special needs. Mr. 
O’Hare was invited to help with these events, and he was inspired to start his own special needs non-profit called 100 
Million Strong.  
  
The prolife movement is about ending abortion, of course, but it is even more than that. It is about changing our 
hearts and clearly seeing the dignity of all human life, no matter what race, or ability, or whether that life is still inside 
the womb or not. Veritas Society events like these are held all across the state of Wisconsin. If you’d like more  
information on Wisconsin Right to Life and the Veritas Society, or to make a donation you can go online and visit their 
website at  http://www2.wrtl.org or http://www2.wrtl.org/veritas 



News and Announcements 
 

  

PARISH FESTIVAL - THANK Y0U 
A sincere thank you to all who were involved with our All Saints Festival. So many dedicated volunteers make this 
event possible each year. We wish it was possible to individually thank every person who contributed. Whether you 
made a donation, baked, worked, or moved items for set up/take down, your efforts are greatly appreciated in mak-
ing the 2019 Church Festival a success. We would like to thank those who gave extraordinary contributions serving 
as chair people in the following areas: 
 
Accounting – Ginni Hoinacki & Wendy Swansby 
Apron Booths – Leone Seaman & Sue Trampf 
Bar – Dave Youngbauer 
Bingo – Donna Petit & Carl Chappa 
Basket Raffle – Lori Pavelske 
Silent Auction – Donna Schroeder  
Chicken Dinner – Donna McMartin   
Children’s Games – Amy Bartol, Jamie Bartol, 
Shelly Johnson 
Office Support – Cindy Schrader, Cindy Wiegel, 
Kari Clark & Jane Munro  
Raffle Ticket Organization – Julie Boeck, Ed 
Marks  & Bob Hendee 
Set Up/Take Down – Greg Walker & Tim Bartol & 
the many dedicated helpers 
Short Order Food Stand – Jana Dahms and the ASCS Staff, Michelle Wolff 

 
ENVELOPE WINNERS -The fol-
lowing parishioners came to the 
festival to discover they held win-
ning numbers and collected their 
$50 cash prize! The winner of the 
$100 envelope did not attend the 
festival to claim their prize. This is 
the most winners we have ever had 
claim their prize at the festival! 

#146 Jack and Kathy Kasubaski 
#414 Ed abd Linda Marks 
#467 Bob & Sue Labuda 
#501 Ted and Sherrie Bombinski 
#800 Mike and Jane Bartol 
#819 Carol Bartol 

         Top Big Ticket Raffle   

          Prize Winners 

1. $500 Cash—Tammy Baxter 

2. $500 GC— Joe Van Ryzin 

3. $500 Cash— W. Brinkmeyer 

4. $500 Cash — Richard Frost 

5. $250 Cash — Tom Dolata 

6. $250 Cash — Leslie Hunt 

Thanks be to God for answering our 
prayers and holding the rain at bay 
for most of the day, We are most 

grateful for all who came to enjoy the 
chicken dinner, music, bingo, and fun 

games for all.  We also want to ex-
tend our sincerest thanks to Scott 

Bartol & Andy Seaman for sharing 
their time and talents in putting this 

day together for all to enjoy! 



Stewardship  & Sacraments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Giving  
Now Available   
 
 
Online giving is a help to the parish finances  especially 
during the summer when vacations and schedules 
change. Setting up your Online Giving Account is rather 
effortless. Fr. David asks us all to ponder signing up. 
E-Giving Options include your regular weekly offertory, 
holy day offering, school support, diocesan assessment 
or any other unrestricted donation.  You may designate 
your donations to any of these funds on your preferred  
schedule.  If you have any questions, call the parish 
office for assistance 920-361-5252. 
 
 
ADDITIONAL FUNDS TO SUPPORT OUR PARISH       
        Little Saints Tuition Assistance Fund 

       All Saints Congregation Endowment Fund 

       The Berlin Catholic School Endowment Fund, Inc. 

Envelopes are available in the gathering space or  
contact the parish office. 
            

Remembering the Parish in your Will 
An important way for members of one generation to 
have a lasting impact on the parish and it’s institutions 
is to make a lump sum bequest, or estate percentage  
bequest, in one’s Will.  

Stewardship: Sharing the Gifts We Have Been 
Given 

Sacraments 

Baptism 
At All Saints Parish, Baptisms are usually celebrated on 
Sundays after the 10 am Mass. 

All parents who wish to baptize a child are asked to call 
the Parish Office 920-361-5252 to speak with Father 
David about scheduling the Baptism. 

Baptism for adults is part of the Rite of Christian  
Initiation of Adults (RCIA program) 
 

Marriages 
Arrangements must be made 6 months in advance. 
Marriage Preparation courses are required.  
 

Blessed Sacrament Adoration 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place on the 
Thursday before the First Friday 2:30-6:30 PM 
 

Communion to the Homebound 
All Saints Parish feels that it is important the sick,  
elderly, and homebound of our parish still receive the 
Holy Eucharist. If you or someone you know is ill or is 
unable to attend Mass and would like to receive the 
Eucharist outside of Mass, please contact the parish 
office. 

 

Parish Hall Information & Rental  
Contact the parish office 
Phone: 920-361-5252 
Email: parishoffice@allsaintsberlin.org 


